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 JOINT BOARD and STREETS & TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

Chaminade High School 

January 21, 2025 
Approved February 18, 2025 

 

 

The Committee shall take official action by a simple majority of yes and no votes cast by the committee 

members present at a duly noticed regular or special Streets and Transportation Committee meeting, not to 

include abstentions.  There shall be no proxy voting. 
 

Attendance:   Faye Barta, Heidi Manning, Sean Nagle,  and Zhelbert Zohrabian. 

Other Board members in attendance:  Glenn Jennings, and Kim Koerber 
 

 Chair Brad Vanderhoof called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM. A quorum was established.  
 

Numbers refer to agenda items. 

2.  Allow Committee Members to attend this Meeting Virtually under provisions of AB2449:  There was no 

objection to allowing Steve Randall to attend virtually. 
 

3.  Comments from the Chair:  None   
 

4.  Approval of November Meeting Minutes:  Minutes approved.  
 

5.  General Public Comment:  None 
 

6.  Four-way Stops at Valley Circle Cross Streets:  Off topic,but Zhelbert said she was told by DOT that 

flashing crosswalk lights will be installed at Victory and Lederer. Zhelbert suggested locations at Hamlin and 

Corey Lane. A letter asking for more speed controls on Valley Circle, without a demand for stop signs, drafted 

by the committee, was suggested.  

Heidi moved to file a CIS in support. Kim seconded. 

Faye Barta – Yes, Heidi Manning – Yes, Jonathan Marvisi – Absent, Sean Nagle – Yes,  

Steve Randall – Absent, Myrl Schreibman – Absent, Brad Vanderhoof – Yes, Zhelbert Zohrabian – Yes 

Yes – 5, No – 0, Abstain – 0, Absent – 3, Recusal -- 0 

The committee will work on a letter. It is unclear who will take the lead on this. 
 

7.  Update on Street Resurfacing:  New ADA ramps were installed on Basset Street. That was one of the reasons 

given for delays in resurfacing. 
 

8.  Update on Platt and Haynes Traffic Study:   A request has been made. 
 

9.  Suggestions for Next Meeting:  Heidi asked if the faded West Hills signs can be replaced. Brad said this may 

have to be funded from the 2025-2026 budget. Sean said Fallbrook near Criswell has severely overgrown trees 

blocking the traffic signal 
 

 

Chair Brad Vanderhoof adjourned the meeting at 8:20 PM. 
 

The next meeting of this committee is February 18, 2025, 7:30PM, Chaminade High School.. 


